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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES 
Environment Committee 

2 March 2020 
     
PRESENT: Councillors Dennett (Chairman), Black, Blogg, Holborn, Richardson and Wood 
IN ATTENDANCE: Clerk J Haslope 
Minute No. 
ENV 19/ 
33. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Councillor Mabbett submitted apologies 
  
34. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – There were no 

declarations 
  
35. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 3 FEBRUARY 2020 – Resolved – that the minutes be 

approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
  
36. PUBLIC FORUM  - There was no public speaking 
  
37. CLERK’S REPORT 
 37.1 The Clerk reported the changes to the Licence agreement that had been agreed by Story contracting 

for the Riverside Walkway and reported that she was now waiting for Network Rail to sign the 
document.  It was agreed that R.Waites would be asked to create the artwork for the new 
noticeboard about the Ferriby Bronze Age boats.  Correspondence about the Keep Britain Tidy 
campaign running from 20 March to 13 April was discussed and it was agreed that the Parish 
Council should register as a contact point on the site.  The clerk enquired about the condition of 
the flags, and it was agreed to purchase new flags as necessary from Hi-Fliers.  Finally it was noted 
that the various damaged verges in the village have been reported to ERYC. 

 37.2 The current financial report was reviewed.  No concerns were raised. 
  
38. OTHER MATTERS 
 38.1 Trees in the Allotments – It was noted that the Clerk and Cllr Mabbett had visited the Allotments 

after the last meeting to inspect the trees.  It was agreed that the services of an arboricultural 
consultant should be sought to review the condition of the trees in the Allotments and suggest how 
the area could be reinvigorated, spending of up to £300 was approved. 

 38.2 Bus Shelter Display – It was agreed that the display in the bus shelter would be changed every 3 
to 4 months.  The Primary School will be asked to provide artwork to display from June and over 
the summer.  It was agreed that the pictures provided by a local photographer looked good. 

 38.3 Village Walk – It was agreed that in preparation for VE 75 celebrations the committee would start 
the Village Walk from Coronation Gardens.  The area of the Riverside Walkway will not be visited 
during this walk, instead the walk would focus on the other assets around the Village.  In view of 
the Village Walk taking place during the Keep Britain Tidy campaign, any litter found during the 
walk would be collected. 

  
 
The meeting closed at: 9.40pm 
 
Date of next meeting:  6 April 2020 9am for Village Walk 


